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PHOTO: Charles Kent Farm  1915
Mr. and Mrs. Clinton Barker of North Road purchased from the Harriette M. Kent estate, 122 acres of land and barns, located on the Upton Road. The dwelling, the home of the late Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Kent, has been retained, together with three acres of land, by E. Floyd Kent, executor of the estate. 
Portions of the half-section of Lot 88 which the Kent farm comprised were originally sold to Reuben Scripture and Philo Sage by the Pierreponts, with Mr. Sage buying out the Scripture interests in the 1840s and afterwards selling the whole farm to his son, John Sage.

In 1866 Elijah Howe purchased the land from the Sage family, selling out in 1871 to Lorenzo Salisbury. John Sage and Lorenzo Salisbury were maternal and paternal grandfathers of Anna Salisbury Herriman, whose parents, Mr. and Mrs. Fayette Salisbury, set up housekeeping in the home on the “Sage Farm” as the place was still known when Charles E. Kent purchased it in 1904. 
Mr. and Mrs. Kent extensively remodeled the original story-and-a-half house, literally raising the roof, completely rebuilding the back addition and adding a two-story gable on the west side, making a two family house, shared with Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Kent and family. 

Mr. Kent was born at his home in 1895 when his father, Charles, was working the farm for George N. Salisbury, and has spent all but three years of his life there. 
We are researching the farms in the Sandy Creek/Boylston area. If you or your family had a farm in Sandy Creek or Boylston please contact my office. I am looking for information, photographs of the farms and families and help with the research. Don and Nancy Ridgeway, Phyllis LeBeau and Rita Rombach are actively researching now but there were so many farms in this area that we need more help.

A very nice addition to the farm book has come in from James Donald Ridgeway, grandson of Nancy and Don Ridgeway. The paper he wrote, “Farming Then and Farming Now” will be added to the book..
We are always looking for volunteers to help with the preservation of Sandy Creek history. 

I will be in my office on Fridays from 9am until 4pm. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      Appointments may be made.
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